Rate Committee Minutes for February 19, 2008

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM. 

Present was Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Bill Foster, Laura Brodfuehrer, John Schaffer, Tim Steed, Betty Payne, and Lori DeHaas.

Request by Jim Tornatore to go into executive session for public safety.

Motion made by Bill Foster; seconded by Tom Evans.

Out of executive session at 7:12 PM.

Acceptance of minutes from January 15, 2008. Motion made by Tom Evans; seconded by Bill Foster.

Scott requests that giving Laura a history of the water rate committee up to where they are now use tonight’s meeting as a practice session for the April meetings.

Tom Evans suggests an information sheet for the residents for meetings in April. Discussion on what questions will be on this sheet and an initial devised by those present.

Discussion on whether or not to get fire department involved.

Discussion on memorandum re: Water System Improvement that Hunt Eng. drew up.

Per Tim: still looking into insurance rates if it is decided to not replace the 4” pipes.

Tim will get templates for the financial advisors and bond attorneys.

Discussion on concerns for negativity and apathy which could result in a NO vote and what can be done to generate interest and informed knowledge.

Discussion on what kind of time-line the village would be looking at-when would bond process start plans for when the voting would take place.

Discussion on reservoir and its potential life span in light of project not starting until 2009. Look into temporary fix to ensure roof will last through process.

Discussion on location of April meetings. Next meeting is March 4th at 7:00 PM in Noble Room. With the next to be April 1st.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20. Motion by Bill Foster; seconded by Jim Tornatore.

Lori Dehaas

Trustee

.

